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MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday 9.30am, 6pm (Vigil) 

 Sunday 8am, 10am, (po polsku) & 
12.00 noon  

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 8am 
Tuesday & Friday 8am & 7pm  

 
ST PAUL’S CHURCH  

Sunday: 9am & 10.30am,  
Monday–Friday: 10am  

Saturday: 10.30 am & 7pm (Vigil) 

Canon Liam Stevenson, PP VF 
Fr Joseph Wozniak, S.Chr 
Fr Colum Wright, CC 
Deacon Kevin Devine 

St. Peter’s Parish, Shankill 

18th September 2022–Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Oliver Toman, Springwell Walk 

Edna Downing, Leansmount Road 
Joseph Haughian, Desmond Avenue 

Ann Toner nee Green, Villiers Avenue 
 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Sunday 18th September 

Hugh Campbell, Kilmaine Street/Oakleigh Fold 
Elsie Palmer, Peterborough 

Mary Smith, Lurgan 
Eleanor Breen, Ashgrove Park 
Mary Carbery, Kilwilke Road 

Margaret McDowell, Bells Row 
Paul Corbet, Villiers Avenue 

Jean & Arthur Thompson, Taghnevan 
Sarah Jane Cafolla, Francis Street 

Elizabeth Lavery, Shore Road 
 

Monday 19th September 
Thomas Heaney, Kilwilke Road 
Marie Fitzpatrick, Deeny Drive 
Nora Haughian, Kilwilke Road 

Bridget McKavanagh, Leansmount Road 
Joseph McAleenan, Leitrim, Castlewellan 

Molly McAlinden, Kilwilke Gardens 
Claire Downing, Derryhirk Road 
Samuel Menary, Wesley Place 

Mary Larkin, Belfast 
 

Tuesday 20th September 
Mary McSherry, Drumnamoe Avenue 

William Devlin, Lurgantarry 
Thomas Fullerton, Armagh 

John Mulholland, Derrymore 
Walter Haughey, Gosselin Drive 
Gerard Hughes, Kilwilke Road 

Joe McKavanagh, Aghagallon/USA 
 

Wednesday 21st September 
James Mulholland, Kilmore Hill Road 

Peter Francis Kavanagh, Hawthorne Avenue 
 

Thursday 22nd September 
Aidan McAlinden, Lough Road 
James Murphy, North Street 

Patrick Murray, Victoria Street 
Veronica Moore, Mooretown 
Annie Kearney, Tarry Drive 
David Flanagan, Levin Road 

Mary Henderson, Tannaghmore North 
Kevin Martin Cassidy, Garland Drive 

 

Friday 23rd September 
Benny Green, Castor Bay Road 

Annie McVeigh, Tannaghmore North Road 
Hugh O’Hare, Shore Road 

Jim McCann, Portland Manor 
 

Saturday 24th September 
Liam Robinson, Brown Street 

Gabriel McGlinchey, Ashgrove Drive 
Thomas Doran, Brownlow Terrace 

Barry McAreavey, Beech Court 
Leonard J Fox, Taghnevan 

Edward (Eddie) Furphy, Tannaghmore North Rd 
 

Requests for Anniversaries, Month’s Mind and all 
notices should be left into the Parish Office on or 
before 12 noon on the Wednesday of the week 
before if they are to be included in the Bulletin. 

The minimum diocesan stipend is £10. 
 As we have a booking system, anniversaries can be 

booked in advance up until the end of the year. 
Please use the anniversary envelopes at the back of 

the Church 
 

Parochial House and Parish Office     Tel. 3832 3161    

E-mail:office@stpetersparishlurgan.org   Website: www.lurganparish.com 

 St Paul’s Parish Office 38321289 & Parochial House, 54 Francis Street 38327173 

Safeguarding Children and Adults who require protection 
Designated person for Dromore Diocese – Mrs Patricia Carville 077 8991 7741 

Parish Safeguarding Representative –Tel. 0756 329 3431 
 

St Vincent De Paul, Ozanam Centre 3832 5725        Bethany Bereavement Team: 075 4899 1681 
 

 
All parents wishing to have a child 
baptised in St Peter’s Parish, must 
notify the Parish Office in person. 
One month’s notice is required. 

 
 

Baptisms take place on the first, third 
and fifth Sundays of the month @ 1.30pm 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
11th September – £2973.15 

 

Donations – £25 loose Mite Box - £24 
 
 

Car Park – £708.70 (10 days) 
 
 

Thank you for your continued support  
and generosity              SATURDAY WORKSHOP WHEN IT IS DARKEST: 

‘Understanding Suicide’ 
Saturday, 24th September £40/€45 

Suicide can affect any one of us and despite the scale of devastation 
for individuals, family and friends, it is still poorly understood. 

This workshop will untangle the complex reasons behind suicide and 
dispel unhelpful myths.  

It will also provide compassionate advice on how best to help 
someone vulnerable and support those struggling through the tragedy 

of suicide to find strength in the darkest of places. 
Please share with anyone who may be interested. 

Workshop Facilitator: Father Hugh Lagan SMA 
Fr Lagan is a priest with the Society of African Missions and a 

chartered clinical psychologist.  
He has led retreats, workshops, and trainings internationally on 
psychological and spiritual well-being, positive change, trauma, 

mental health and resilience. 
 Please contact Jacinta or Louisa to reserve your place.  

TEL: 028 3082 964 or Email admin@dromantineconference.com 
 

 

ASHBURN HOTEL PRESENTS 
 

The Motown Sensations 
 
 

Friday 23 September. Adm £15 
Tickets available at Reception 

Doors open @ 8pm 
Don’t miss out!!!! 

    

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
With Fr Jozef  

Friday 6.00pm - 6.45pm 

DROMORE DIOCESAN 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY: 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

MONDAY 26TH SEPTEMBER @ 
7:00pm in St Peter’s Hall, 

Lurgan to which all members 
are invited. 

 

After the formal business of 
reports and election of officers, 
there will be a talk at 7:30 by 

Jim McCorry entitled 
 

 CATHOLICISM, NATIONALISM, 
LURGAN AND THE GREAT WAR 

 

Jim was born and raised in 
Lurgan, and his talk will be of 
great interest to many local 

families. 
 

Non-members are most 
welcome to the talk and will be 

admitted after the AGM. 
 

GOLDEN JUBILEE GRAND 
CHARITY DANCE 

 23 September. Doors open 8pm 
for 8.30pm start 

 

Starring: Hugo Duncan, Joe 
Moore, Kevin Kearney, Shauna 
McStravick, Farmer Dan, Jordan 
McPolin, Barry Doyle Band with 

Compere Sean Wallace. 
 

Featuring Lismore &  
St Anthony’s schools.  

 

Plus, special mystery guest???? 
 

Tickets available from  
St Anthony’s Parish 

Centre/Office 
Coleen’s Kitchen 075 9617 8395 

Shannon 077 2423 6230 

 ADULT FAITH DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME AT DRUMALIS 
 

Pathways – Adult Faith Development Programme 
Two-year, part-time course, now enrolling for 2022-2023 intake 

Have you ever thought about exploring your faith… or wished that you could 
broaden your understanding of your faith?  Would you like to explore, discuss 

and reflect upon issues and questions of faith, the Church, and how to link faith 
to life?  If the answer is “yes”, then Pathways may be for you. 

The course runs one Saturday per month (10 am – 4:30 pm) from October to 
June, either in-house at Drumalis, Larne or online via Zoom.  To register for 

Pathways, please contact Drumalis during office hours (Mon-Fri, 9 am – 5 pm) – 
028 28276455/28272196 or email maura@drumalis.co.uk  Further information 

also available on Drumalis website: http://www.drumalis.co.uk 
 

Growth in Prayer and Reflective Living 
Do you feel restless, do you sense there is a deeper meaning to life, that God is 
out there but you feel disconnected.  The Growth in Prayer and Reflective Living 

may be for you.  This 20-session course via Zoom between September and 
March is based on the insights of Ignatian Spirituality.  For further details, have 

a look at the Drumalis Facebook page or website or contact Drumalis during 
office hours (Mon-Fri, 9 am – 5 pm) – 028 28276455/28272196 or email 

drumalis@btconnect.com 

50th ANNIVERSARY BOOKLET 
We are putting together a 

booklet to celebrate 50 years of 
Moyraverty Parish. If you are 

interested in advertising in the 
booklet, contact Shannon  
077 2423 6230 or email 
sohagan@outlook.com  

 

Thanks to everyone who have 
already bought advertising space  

‘It’s  

Liturgy after Covid – Approaches to Liturgy in light of our experience of the 
Pandemic’ 

 

A one-day Seminar hosted by Down and Connor Liturgy Commission 
St Brigid’s Parish Hall, 38 Derryvolgie Avenue, Belfast, BT9 6FP 

Saturday 8th October. Registration 9.30am Seminar 10.30am to 4.30pm 
 

The Diocese of Down and Connor Liturgy Commission warmly invites Members 
of the Diocese of Dromore Liturgy Commission, clergy, permanent deacons, and 

those in liturgical ministry, in particular Ministers of the Word, Extraordinary 
Ministers of Holy Communion and members of Parish Pastoral Councils in the 

Diocese of Dromore to attend this Seminar.  
 

The cost is £10 per person and tea/coffee will be provided.  
Please bring a packed lunch. 

 

To help with seating and other arrangements it will be helpful to have 
approximate numbers and so if you plan to attend, please contact Malachy 

McKeever by e-mail at liturgy@downandconnor.org 
 

 
Trócaire is looking for people to join our team of Christmas fundraisers to help 
respond to the urgent need of poor communities around the world, especially 

the millions of people affected by the hunger crisis in East Africa.  
You can take action and make a difference through a range of activities, 
including the promotion of our Gifts of Love – training and support will be 

provided. 
 If you would like to find out more about what you can do to help now or over 

the Advent and Christmas period, then please email Mark McMahon at 
infoni@trocaire.org or call 028 9090 8030. 

. 

PAKISTAN FLOOD APPEAL 
We are happy to announce that we 
received a total of £4517 from last 

weekend's collection to aid the flooding 
disaster in Pakistan. Thank you and God 

bless your generosity.  
St. Vincent de Paul Society. 

Community Outreach Group 
are planning to have events on 
the third Wednesday of each 

month beginning 21st 
September when our first event 
will be held in the Jethro Centre 
at 8pm given by the ABC Family 

History Association. 
The facilitator is Joy Smyth. 

The subject is: 
Do You Really Know Who You 

Are? Let Us Help You Find Out. 
 

The Association helps us to 
make connections between 

ourselves and our ancestors, 
where and how they lived. 
Please come and enjoy the 
evening. Bring your friends.  

 

HOSPICE ANNUAL MIDNIGHT 
MEMORY WALK 

Southern Area Hospice Services 
alongside event sponsors Kelly’s 

Warrenpoint, are delighted to 
invite you to their 14th Midnight 
Memory Walk, which is set to 

take place next  
Saturday 24th September. 

 

Sign up today by visiting 
www.eventbrite.com and 

searching 
 ‘Hospice Midnight Memory Walk 

2022’  
or by phoning the Fundraising 
Office on (028) 3026 7711. 

 

Make every step count for your 
local Hospice this September 

and sign up today. 
 

For anyone wishing to receive 
CONFESSION AND HOLY COMMUNION, 

Priests from our Deanery will be 
available here in ST PAUL’S CHURCH, 

ON SUNDAY, 25 SEPTEMBER 2022 
FROM 3.00pm to 4.30pm. 

Please feel very welcome to come along 
and receive these sacraments 


